
AMERICAN COLLEGE OF EMERGENCY PHYSICIANS (ACEP) 
Sports Medicine Section 

Annual Meeting- ACEP20  UnConventional 
Tuesday, October 27, 2020 

Time:  12:00 Noon-1:00 PM 
Virtual Meeting: Zoom  

 
Participants 

 
Section Officers in Attendance: 
 
Participating in all or part of the meeting along with other members of the Section were Section officers: 
A.J. Monseau, MD, FACEP (Chair); Christopher Hogrefe, MD, FACEP (Chair-Elect); Allison Lane, MD, 
FACEP (Secretary); William Denq, MD (Councilor); Ross Mathiasen (Incoming Chair-Elect); Dustin M 
Harris, MD (Incoming Alternate Councilor); 
 
Attendees: 
 
Matthew Baird, MD; Ricky Davis; Tina Do, MD;  Katie Dolbec, MD, FACEP;  Jim Ellis, MD, FACEP; 
Jeffrey P Feden, MD, FACEP Jolie C. Holschen, MD, FACEP; Kori Hudson, MD, FACEP; Calvin 
Hwang, MD, FACEP; Brendan Parker, MD; Nic Phillips, MD; Kayla Prokopakis, MD; Erik Salib, DO; 
Ray Douglas Shaw, MD, FACEP;  BP Velasco, MD; Anna Waterbrook, MD, FACEP, CAQ-SM;  
 
Guests in Attendance:  
 
Tamesha Logan, MBA, Associate Executive Director and Katie Scott, MS, ATC, Senior Special Projects 
Coordinator, National Athletic Trainers’ Association 
 

Major Points Discussed 
 
Dr. Monseau started the virtual Zoom meeting at 12:02 PM by welcoming members and guests. 
 
The section members were asked to review the minutes from the previous section meeting from ACEP 
19.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
Updates:  Council Report 
 
Dr. Denq reported that the council meeting occurred virtually.  He announced the newly elected ACEP 
officers and reported that there were many resolutions proposed and discussed. He gave a brief 
description of the pertinent resolutions impacting the section including:  Resolutions 21, 22, 23, and 13.   
 
Old Business 
 
In order to foster goals, promote cohesiveness, and keep pathways open between the American Medical 
Society for Sports Medicine (AMSSM) a liaison from the Sports Medicine Section was discussed. It was 
announced that this will be a responsibility of the immediate past chair.   
 
New Business 
 
The results of the section elections were announced, including:   
 



Chair-elect:  Ross Mathiasen, MD 
Secretary:  John Kiel, DO, MPH, CAQSM 
Alternate Councilor:  Dustin Harris, MD 

Discussion occurred concerning the proposed extension of a sports medicine fellowship from 1 year to 2 
years.     
 
In order to promote high quality speakers addressing sports medicine topics, it was decided that the 
section would compile and submit a list of topics and speakers for ACEP21 in Boston.  A small 
workgroup will meet virtually and work on the submission before the 11/6 deadline. 
 
Dr. Hogrefe provided a tribute to outgoing Chair, Dr. Monseau and presented him with a certificate of 
appreciation for serving as section chair from 2018-2020. 
 
Guest Speaker 
 
The section keynote speaker was Christopher Hogrefe, MD, FACEP who provided a presentation entitled:  
“Gone in 60 Games…An MLB Season During the COVID-19 Pandemic.” 
 
Announcements 
 
Next Section meeting will be in Boston, Massachusetts from October 25-28, 2021 
 
Adjournment 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:30 PM CST 
 
Respectfully submitted, Paul Krawietz, EdD, ATC, Section Liaison, 10/27/20 
 
 


